
 
 
 

 
 

11 Windsor Road  
 

 
 
              Year Built: 1913        Area of Lot: 9546 sq. ft. 
 
List of Owners (with dates):           Book/Page 
08/21/2008 H. Calvin Place & Nancy Hacker Place to Timothy W. Fulham (Trustee of 11 Windsor  25994/596 

Road Nominee Trust)  
06/10/1999 Charles M. Hazard Jr. & Donna Keene Hazard to H. Calvin Place & Nancy Hacker Place 13518/246 
08/15/1994 William L. Whitney (a.k.a. William J. Whitney) & Nancy J. Whitney to Charles M.   10628/558 

Hazard Jr. & Donna Keene Hazard 
07/26/1984 Rhodes G. Lockwood & Mary H. Lockwood to William J. Whitney & Nancy J. Whitney 6463/255 
05/26/1955 Hildur D. Spofford (widow) to Rhodes G. Lockwood & Mary H. Lockwood   3374/209 
02/01/1930 Mary E. Sawyer to Harry H.R. Spofford & Hildur D. Spofford     1882/336 
09/15/1925 Clarissa M. Eaton to Mary E. Sawyer       1663/230 
04/16/1924 Beatrice Hardy Clark to Clarissa Metcalf Eaton      1595/56 
03/03/1919 Mary F. Keene to Beatrice Hardy Clark        1414/301 
 
Site of 11 Windsor Road as 9546 sq. ft. lot 
10/17/1912 Isaac Sprague, Marvin Sprague & Clarence Alfred Bunker (Trustees of the Maugus Real  1229/563 

Estate Trust) to Mary F. Keene 
 

Additional Information:  
• 1912 Annual Town Report: Mary F. Keene owns a dwelling [48 Livermore Road] on Livermore Road ($9000) and 13,019 

sq. ft. of land on Livermore Road.  
• 1913 Annual Town Report: Mary F. Keene owns a dwelling [48 Livermore Road] on Livermore Road ($9000), a dwelling  

[11 Windsor Road] on Livermore Road (unfinished), 13,019 sq. ft. of land on Livermore Road ($1300), and 9546 sq. ft. of 
land on Livermore Road [now Windsor Road] ($975).  

• 1914 Annual Town Report: Mary F. Keene owns a dwelling on Livermore Road ($9000), a dwelling on Livermore Road 
[now Windsor Road] ($5800), 13,019 sq. ft. of land on Livermore Road ($1300), and 9546 sq. ft. of land on Livermore 
Road [now Windsor Road] ($975).  

• No building permit exists for this property.  
• The name of Livermore Road extension was changed to Windsor Road (the unanimous choice of residents of the street) in 

1916. 

Researched by Joshua Dorin 
plaques@wellesleyhistoricalcommission.org 
Wellesley Historical Commission 
 

April 2015 
 


